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Dear Parents, 

 
This Shabbos we will read Parshas Vayigash. Chassidus explains that the tension between Yosef and  

Yehuda represents the tension between learning and action.  To be sure this tension represents a constant 
challenge in our avodas Hashem. It is difficult to focus and grow in two areas simultaneously.  Parents and 
educators walk a fine line between highlighting academic achievement and success, while encouraging,  

praising, and celebrating positive actions regardless of academics.   

 
Haamaseh hu haikar action is the main thing. As parents, It is our Zechus to help our children apply the  

values and teachings they learn at cheder into action.  Living like a Yid is something that permeates every 
part of our day from our openings words: modeh ani to our final statement of the day: Hamapil chevlei  

sheinah every gesture should be influenced and guided by what our children learn and the values we imbue 
to them.  

Yehuda’s approach to Yosef is a quest to draw our learning, thoughts and feelings into the world of action. 

 
A big thank you goes to all the mothers who helped out at the Hay Teves book fair yesterday!  Thank you 
Mrs. Devorah Klein for the weeks of preparation with organizing and coordinating the catalog and collecting 
the orders. Thank you Mrs. Chaya Gurkov for schlepping the sample books to and from the seforim store to 
cheder. Thank you Mrs. Weingarten for all the work she does in leading the PTA all year and thank you to 
Mrs. Michal Cohen, Mrs. Gaerman, Mrs. Litvak, Mrs. Lakein, and Mrs. Fraida Solomon for volunteering at 
the book fair!  The Book Fair was organized and the Sefarim well chosen and our Talmidim responded beauti-
fully. (see pictures inside). 

 
We are happy to announce Sender Setton as the winner of the Hay Teves bookfair Raffle!  

 
Thank you to the many Parents who send in pictures of their dear kinderlach presenting antique Tanyas. I 
look forward to announcing the winners of the competition on Sunday IYH. 

 
Wishing you a Good Shabbos, 

 
Rabbi Kaplan 
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Dear parents,  
 
This Shabbos brings together the completion of chumash Vayikro and Shabbos mevarchim.   As the last 
Shabbos mevarchim of the school year, please encourage your children to participate in reciting Tehilim and 
bringing berochoh upon your families.  Chazal tell us that while the opening words of our parshah speak 
overtly about performing mitzvos, im bechukosai teileichu, the true meaning of these words is that we should 
toil in the study of Torah.   
 
In the olden days, the vast majority of available work consisted of backbreaking, strenuous, physical exer-
tion.   Nowadays, the vast majority of work is sedentary in an office sitting at a desk, in a classroom or in a 
vehicle.  The extent of this reality has even led to health issues resulting from being too sedentary.  
 
In a culture of cushioned sitting and smooth hands, speaking about toil and hard work may be foreign.  
 
Another aspect of this posuk is that Torah learning is cloaked in other words.  The imperative to learn Torah is 
hidden in the words im bechukosai teileichu which is about performing mitzvos.  We find the Torah hidden in 
many places. Let’s use the first posuk of Chumash Bereishis as an example.  Bereisheis, hashomayim and 
hooretz all refer to Torah. 
ראשית בשביל ישראל ובשביל התורה, שמים=תורה עיין במאמר איתא במדרש תילים, ארץ= תורה שבעל פה תורה אור בראשית א,ג(.’ )בראשית, ב   
 
The lesson in this is to remember that Torah learning is behind everything we do with our children, when we 
sit at home, when we travel when we go to sleep and when we rise up, it is all about veshinantom levonecho 
to teach our children Torah. .  
 
Chazak, chazak, venischazeik, let’s us all strengthen our commitment to toiling in Torah and teaching our chil-
dren to place Torah at the center of their life the end to which all their activities lead.  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan 
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A PEEK AT OUR WEEK 
We are so proud to see how nice the boys in second grade welcomed Yudi 
Schmukler from Montreal, and made him feel at home. He has joined the class and 
we are so happy to have him.  
We are coming close to finishing our reader. Blake, the main character, recognizes 
the true traits of her brother Milo.  Brothers are important!! 
The unit on money has been teaching us how to make purchases with the monies at 
hand and how much change to expect in return. 
 
This week has been very busy in Grade 3. We have become pros in figuring out the 
area and perimeter of polygons. In our writing unit this week the boys wrote beautiful 
paragraphs about the most favorite trip they have taken. In ELA we are working on 
identifying adjectives and adverbs as well as shades of meaning of a word. We had 
a Worldy Wise Test on Chapter 7 and 8 and will IYH move on to Chapter 9 next 
week. We ended our week with Current Events, our favorite News on the Run!  
 
The fourth grade Talmidim sure have been busy this week!  In Math we have almost 
concluded our unit on Fractions (test on Tuesday IYH). They have learned to reduce 
fractions into simplest terms and to add and subtract fractions with different denomi-
nators. On Wednesday, Mrs. Sobol came to continue her lessons on proper diet 
and nutrition. She distributed Worksheets (yes, you need to know Math to do Sci-
ence!) and she taught the boys how to calculate the amount of sugar based on how 
many servings are in the package and how many grams of sugar are in the pack-
age.  The boys calculated that there are MORE than 15 teaspoons of sugar in a bot-
tle of soda!  On Thursday, Gavi Metal presented his Social Studies State Report, 
and Dr. Shnitzel worked his magic once again and made slime. In addition, the boys 
wrote short stories this week about "I fell into a Milk Bottle".  Of course they also had 
to learn what a milk bottle was! Have a wonderful Shabbos!  
REMINDER:  The STATE REPORTS are due by Wednesday IYH.  Congratulations 
to Nosson Eisenberg for completing the State Report!  
 
Grade five completed their maps of the states in America. They were laminated and 
can be used as a place mat or chart to hang in their bedrooms. I was greatly im-
pressed by the boys’ knowledge of the locations of many of the states. In geometry 
we learned the various shapes and their classifications. We began learning how to 
measure degrees on a protractor. In our vocabulary books we began unit 17. We are 
on countdown to complete the entire book before the end of the year. We read a sto-
ry of a fictitious state and looked out for how it evolved over the years. The change 
came about due to various events happening in the world. (Great Depression etc.)  
Have a great Shabbos. 
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Zalmy Reich,                                                                                    

Rafi Herrmann,  Dov Ber Kaminker 

May you have a Shnas Hatzlochah! 

 

Happy Birthday 
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